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What has happened this week? 

Well, the summer holidays are almost upon us, and some slight signs of normality are resuming. 
We·Ye noW \eW YenWXred oXW Whe pXbs, bXW Ze are all looking beWWer groomed afWer a long aZaiWed 
trip to the hairdressers- goodbye cousin it! 

This week we have seen lots going on with education. Schools taking in the news of the full 
opening for students in September, planning how it will be done safely for our children, some 
transition work is underway now too. There has been a lot of discussion both locally and nationally 
aboXW looking afWer children·s emoWional healWh and Zellbeing Zhen Ze reWXrn in SepWember Woo. 
Lots of work will be happening between now and September in every educational setting, we are 
certain. 

LasW Zeek Ze Wold \oX Ze ZoXld bring \oX some of Whe ¶deYil in Whe deWail·, so Wo speak, aboXW Whe 
news we brought you on that full opening of schools. Hopefully, this will fill in some of the gaps 
\oX·Ye been Whinking aboXW Whis lasW Zeek. So find a qXieW spoW if \oX can, and read on«.  

We are off to get our nail appointments booked! 

Government state all pupils will be returning to school in September . 

We·ll UecaS ZhaW Ze WRld \RX laVW Zeek, aQd e[SaQd RQ Whe deWail aQd UealiW\ 
 

x All educational settings, including special schools and alternative providers, must reopen for all 
pupils at the start of the Autumn term after summer- however, this will need to take in to 
account both the safety and needs of our children. Some may be phased back in carefully, to 
allow children to get used to the new routines of school- especially if these are children who 
have maybe moved from one setting to another. Some may have staggered start and finish times 
to prevent masses of children arriving and leaving at the same time. Like lockdown school 
maWWers, iWs likel\ \oXr child·s school Zill decide hoZ geWWing children back in is going Wo Zork 
besW for WhaW parWicXlar school and Wheir parWicXlar children, so do speak Wo \oXr child·s school for 
fXrWher deWails if \oX haYen·W been adYised \eW. 

x That it will be mandatory to send your child back to school. Only very few pupils will be exempt 
from this rule. As shielding advice is no longer in place for children and adults from 1st August, 
this will only apply to children who are following public health advice, such as isolating for 
possible covid infection, or, who remain under the care of a specialist health professional and 
have discussed their care with their health professional before returning to school in September. 
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Therefore, the overarching message is all children need to be back in school from 
September 

So, what we can tell you is that the legal duty that says parents and carers must send 
their children to school, or risk further action (including fines), that was previously 

¶paXsed· becaXse of CoYid, has been re enacted- meaning that the duty is now back in place 
and the legal expectation is that parents and carers must send their children to school, or they 
could face consequences. What we do know, is that schools will be considerate and understanding 
of the needs of some of our children, and WhaW iW isn·W going Wo be eas\ for some of Xs Wo geW oXr 
children back in to school. We would expect to see schools and families working together to 
help children get back to school. If you are worried that this could be an issue for you in 
SepWember, don·W leaYe iW XnWil Whe firsW da\ back- speak Wo \oXr child·s school noZ and sWarW 
those conversations early. 

x School transport (including special school transport) is to be available. Social distancing on 
transport that is going directly to the school and is just for the use of the pupils (meaning it is 
NOT public transport), wont require social distancing as it is the same groups of children. 
However the guidance states that schools should consider how grouping children on school 
WransporW in Wheir ¶bXbbles· coXld happen. This Zill be Yer\ difficXlW Wo do logisWicall\ for 
mainstream secondary schools, for example, and so we feel further guidance will likely be 
needed to clarify this for schools. However, children who use public transport to get to 
school will need to socially distance on vehicles and wear a mask (unless they are unable to 
for medical or sensory reasons). This is the law when using public transport. You will need to 
ensure that if your child is medically not exempt, they have a mask, and know how to sue it 
before they start using the public transport system for school in September.   

x Between Autumn 2020 and summer 2021, there will be a priority on filling in the lost learning 
gaps for children, and children will be assessed by their schools to see what the gaps are and 
plan for these appropriately- each school will have their own way of assessing and identifying 
areas that children returning to them in September, may have. As parents and carers of 
children with additional needs, we would encourage you to work with school to understand 
where your children are working at, and what things you can do collectively as a team, to 
support the child to progress. We know that every single child, in one way or another, will 
have been impacted by the loss of formal education. As such, schools are really clear on what 
they will need to be focusing on when children come back to them.  

x Staff across the education sector will be supported to understand the implications covid has 
had on children·s emoWional and social needs, and shoXld be planning Wo meeW Whose needs in 
their schools come September- We have been aware of, and even attended ourselves, some 
training/ information sharing/ support webinars for practitioners to understand and support, 
children who may return with any emotional health and wellbeing issues. This is really high on 
eYer\one·s agenda, and Where is a YasW amoXnW of Zork happening in schools in planning for 
interventions, sessions, models of working, and approaches, for when their children return. 
IAS have directly offered our support to every secondary school in the borough, and will be 
developing our support offer to primary schools too over the summer.  
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x All SEN provision (both at SEN support and EHC level), will be delivered as it 
normally would. This includes services and professionals needed to deliver that support, 
being allowed into schools to deliver it- So all the duties that allowed EHC support to be 

relaxed, will have been lifted by the time children return to school. This means that 
ZhaWeYer is ZriWWen in Wo \oXr child·s EHC plan Zill need Wo be deliYered again in iWs enWireW\ 
as it was before.  

Key Highlights... 

Uniform All children returning to school in September will be expected to wear their usual 
uniform in line with the government advice. The uniform does not need to be 
washed in any particular way, or any more frequently than it would usually have 
been washed for.  

Behaviour in 
school 

The behaviour policies will vary from school to school but the overall expectation 
is that schools should consider the behaviour of their students in light of the 
experiences they have lived through over lockdown. Behaviour policies can be 
amended or relaxed whilst children settle back into their new routines.  

Classrooms The advice states that bubbles can be expanded now to be for a full class of pupils, 
as opposed Wo Whe mXch smaller bXbbles Ze haYe cXrrenWl\. Children·s desks ma\ 
be rearranged so what children sit side by side as opposed to face to face. 
Unnecessar\ iWems ma\ be moYed oXW of Whe classroom or made ¶oXW of boXnds·.  

Whole school 
gatherings 

Things such as assembly, collective worship and whole school breaks and lunch 
times should be avoided.  

2 metre rule 
in school? 

The advice states that teachers should utilise social distancing measures from their 
pupils and other staff, in secondary schools. However, the guidance acknowledges 
WhaW in primar\ schools and special schools, Whis isn·W alZa\s appropriaWe or realisWic, 
and that in these cases, being very close for the shortest time possible and not 
being directly face to face and very close, is a more realistic ideal.  

School 
canteens and 
meals 

Will be expected to be back up and fully operational for when children return to 
school.  

Travel training 
for SEND 
children 

Will be expected to be back up and fully operational for when children return to 
school  

School trips 
and visits 

Day time trips will be allowed as long as risk assessed appropriately. Overnight 
trips, even in the UK are not allowed at this time  
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Reminder on support available to you 

Both the IAS and BPC websites have a wide range of resources and information 
to keep you up to date and busy throughout this time. You can find us at 

www.iasbolton.com and www.boltonparents.org.uk 

IAS and BPC are holding coffee mornings by Zoom. Each one is hosted by Frankie from Bolton 
Parent Carers. These are every Monday, Wednesday and Friday, from 11.30am until 12.30pm. 
For more information visit www.boltonparents.org.uk/join-in 

Our IAS 'natter and listen' service is still here for anyone who needs it- whether you just need 
some adult conversation, need to let off some steam, want some advice or reassurance, or just 
someone to call a friend to talk about your day, we are here. Simply text 07467943495 and we 
will arrange a call back for you whenever you want to talk. Cheryl, Nan, Mike and Karen are 
happy to help wherever we can. 

Bolton Council Educational Psychology Service Helpline 

The Educational Psychology service helpline continues to operate. You can call them 
to discuss, for example, any concerns or questions you may have about your child 

and their education, or any matters regarding supporting them, meeting need, helping with 
emotional health in children.. 

The numbers for the helpline for the next 2 weeks, starting Monday 6th July, are as follows: 
Monday 9.00am -12.30pm  ² 07766 780373 
Wednesday 1.00pm ² 5.00pm - 07919 564919 
Friday 9.00am ² 12.30pm ² 07768 352728 
 

We also haYe Whis Zeek·s neZsleWWer from BolWon·s edXcaWional ps\cholog\ team for you at the end 
of Whe bXlleWin. This Zeek·s Wopic is behaYioXr. 

UViQg diUecW Sa\meQWV aQd emSlR\iQg PA·V 

The goYernmenW gXidance regarding Xsing direcW pa\menWs Wo emplo\ PA·s has been 
updated this week to also include easy read guides.  By clicking the link below you can select 
Zhich gXidance \oX ZanW Wo read. When reading iW remember WhaW man\ people emplo\ PA·s 
for personal care, hence the reference to PPE. Remember to follow all usual covid guidelines 
regarding symptoms and keep records of shift patterns in case of Test, Track and Trace 
implications. https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-
for-people-receiving-direct-payments  
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We will be back next week for the last full bulletin before the summer break. Over the 
summer, if there are any important updates, we will bring you a bulletin, otherwise we 
will be taking a break for a couple of weeks. We will definitely be back in advance of the 

new school term though! 

 Stay well, and look after each other, Cheryl and the IAS team, and 
Nan and BPC 

Parent carer questionnaire 

Thank you to everyone who completed our questionnaire about their experiences 
during the last few months. We are collating the response into one document that will 
be shared with local SEND leaders.  

The prize draw will be done in the next couple of days and winners will be notified!   

Co production Week 2020 

This week marks Co Production week 2020. Coproduction for us a parent carer forum 
is where we ensure that everything we learn about parents and carers experiences is 
heard by local SEND leaders locally, and that our input strategically is valued and 

utilised by those leaders. We are very proud of our working relationship with SEND leaders in 
Bolton and throughout the pandemic we have continued representing parents and carers at a 
strategic level. Whilst here has been focus on issues that have arisen due to covid, there has also 
been an ongoing effort to continue with existing projects. So, come Autumn we are hoping to see 
the launch of a brand new SENCO handbook, a new SEN Support Framework guide for settings 
and even a revamped local offer website!  

We celebrated co production week by coming together as a north west region last night for an 
online music quiz, with a co production theme, hosted by the national network of parent carer 
forums and Contact. Nan from BPC, was joined by Cheryl from IAS, Sue Cornwell, Head of 
SEND and Gill Murphy and Michelle Patton from the SEND Assessment service. Results will be in 
next week³but we also brought in a SEND young person with tremendous musical knowledge to 
help us out!! Whist the adults had a good (competitive) laugh, the young person, a certain Frankie, 
took it very seriously and may be our saving grace!  
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